
NEVADA GAMING COMMISSION
1919 College Parkway, P.O. Box 8003

Carson City, Nevada 89702

(775) 684-7750

PETER C. BERNHARD, Chairman
TONY ALAMO, M.D., Member
JOSEPH W. BROWN, Member
JOHN T. MORAN JR., Member

RANDOLPH J. TOWNSEND, Member

BRIAN SANDOVAL
Governor

SALLY P. ELLOYAN
Executive Secretary

NOTICE OF REQUEST FOR COMMENTS AND NOTICE
OF PUBLIC WORKSHOP

Notice # 2013-56 Issuer:  Executive Secretary

DATE: JULY 19, 2013

TO: ALL LICENSEES AND OTHER INTERESTED PERSONS

SUBJECT: NOTICE OF REQUEST FOR COMMENTS AND WORKSHOP ON
ISSUES RELATING TO THE OFFERING OF REBATES ON PARI-
MUTUEL WAGERS

Section 3.5 of Senate Bill 425 of the 77th Legislative Session requires the
Gaming Commission (“Commission”) to study and review issues relating to the offering
of rebates on pari-mutuel wagers. Accordingly, the Commission is hereby soliciting
comments on that topic.

Interested and affected persons may file comments with the Commission’s
Executive Secretary on or before Friday, August 9, 2013.

Comments should be mailed, faxed or e-mailed to the following addresses by the
deadline listed above:

Office of the Executive Secretary
Nevada Gaming Commission
1919 College Parkway
P.O. Box 8003
Carson City, NV 89702
Fax 775-687-8221
afralick@gcb.nv.gov
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Comments should specifically address the following issues:

1. The feasibility of accepting less than the full value of an off-track pari-mutuel
wager.

2. The feasibility of agreeing to refund or rebate a portion or percentage of the
full face value of an off-track pari-mutuel wager.

3. The feasibility of increasing the payoff of or paying a bonus on a winning off-
track pari-mutuel wager.

Comments received will be considered by the Commission at a public workshop
to be held:

Thursday, August 22, 2013 at 10:00 AM
State Gaming Control Board Office
Grant Sawyer Building, Hearing Room 2450
555 East Washington Avenue
Las Vegas, Nevada; and

Via video conference at the State Gaming Control Board Office
1919 College Parkway
Carson City, Nevada

This notice and the August Commission agenda will be posted on the
Commission’s web site at www.gaming.nv.gov.


